CITT/ICTS Ontario 

Annual General Meeting Minutes
Princess of Wales Theatre 

July 8, 2006 11:00am

Chaired By: Aimée Frost

Minutes Taken By: Aimée Frost

In Attendance: Allan Ross, Amanda Fleet, Aviva Cipin, Bob Cotton, Bob Johnston, Bruce McMullen, Chris Northey, David Asher, Debra McKay, G. Richter, Gale Richter, J. MacFarlane, Janal Bechthold, Jaon Cotton, Jeff Cipin, Jim Whalley, Joe Henning, John Nowak, Karen Thiffault, Kris Mermigas, Linda McCormick, Marilyn Laurie, Matt Farrell, Michael V.Spence, Nadia V. Ursaolo, Natalie Rewa, Peter Carrette, Peter McKinnon, Peter Urbanek, Robert Vernon, Scott Spidell, Serge Korobov, Sharon E.Reid, Sharon Secord, Stephen Spendiff, Tedfred Myers, Thalia Lim Sang, Tom MacFarlane, Wulf
I. Call to Order at 11:48am
II. Adoption of Agenda  
Motion: Wulf 


Seconded: Scott Spidell 
Motion Approved
III. Reading and Adoption of Minutes of last AGM, June 5, 2005

Motion: Matt Farrell

Seconded: Peter Carrette

Motion Approved
IV. Chair’s Report – Aimée Frost for Jim Smagata
Chair Jim Smagata was not able to attend the meeting. The following report was given by Aimée Frost. 

Last year’s very successful schedule of activities included the Annual Corporate Showcase, Annual Student Job Night, both held in January 2006 & a Vectorworks Training Workshop, held in May 2006. 

CITT-Ontario  also sponsored a Corporate Showcase held in London, ON in February 2006.

CITT-Ontario  is also hosting this year national conference from August 8 – 13, 2006 in Toronto. Some members of the board are on the planning committee for the conference, which has taken a great deal of time and effort. 

V. Treasurer’s Report  - Matt Farrell
The treasurer’s report is attached. 

VI. CITT/ICTS National Report – Bob Johnston
1. Thanks to members of the Ontario Board who are departing the board at this meeting including Jim Smagata, Peter Urbanek and Scott Spidell. Your years of hard work are greatly appreciated. 
2. Bob is happy to report that CITT membership is increasing as is the number of returning lapsed members. 

3. Monique Corbeil is doing an excellent job of running the CITT National Office and it is in large part thanks to Mo that the organization is running smoothly and in good financial shape.

4. The national board is looking forward to strengthening ties with all the regional sections. All Regional Section Chairs now have a spot on the National Board. As well, it is the goal of the national board to have a board representative at every section event held across the country. 

5. The current four-year business plan is close to completeion and new four-year plan, commencing in 2007, is nearly ready. An update on the current plan and details of the next plan will be published in e-stageworks and will be discussed at the national AGM in Toronto on August 12, 2006.

6. Planning for the CITT/ICTS Rendezvous Toronto 2006 is coming along very well. Everyone is encouraged to attend what promises to be an excellent conference. 
VII. Ministry of Labour Report – Peter Urbanek
1. All members are encouraged to consider volunteering as a board member. 

2. Version 3 of the Safety Guidelines for Live Performance was released this year. 

3. There are four other guidelines in the works: Working at Heights, Scenery Automation, Outdoor Performances and Industrial & Construction. 

4. After these four guidelines are published the committee will move on to creating new guidelines and updating the existing guidelines. 

VIII. Other Business

1. Suggestions for programming for 2006-07
i. The idea for a theatre garage sale/swap meet was revisited. Wulf said the COC had a similar event which was extremely well-attended. Wulf suggested the key to the COC’s success was to not think of it as a fundraiser and keep prices very low. 

ii. Peter Urbanek suggested an event in which the theatre archives at Guelph University is showcased. 

IX. Election of the Board of Directors

1. Board Members who are in the middle of their two-year terms and are willing to continue to serve on the board are: Matt Farrell & Linda McCormick

2. Nominations were received for the following positions:

Aimée Frost – Chair

Sharon Secord – Vice Chair

Heather Kent – Secretary

Michael Harris – Corporate Rep

Jeff Cummings - Member

3. All candidates were acclaimed.

4. The new board is:

Aimée Frost – Chair

Sharon Secord – Vice Chair

Matt Farrell - Treasurer

Heather Kent – Secretary

Michael Harris – Corporate Rep

Linda McCormick – Student Rep

Jeff Cummings - Member

X. Adjournment at 12:05pm
Attachment: Treasurer’s Report & Financial Report
July 8, 2006

CITT – Ontario

Treasurer’s Report

Annual General Meeting 2006

At this point the current financial health of the Ontario Section of the Canadian Institute for Theatre Technology can be described as good.

Our current bank account balance as of this meeting is $4487.40 with $800.00 in income from the previous year still to be received.  

In my report last year, I spoke of possible financial hardship for CITT Ontario if a few issues were not addressed.  These issues were those of insurance costs and funding from the National Office.

I am very happy to report that CITT Ontario was granted an increase in funding from the National Office from $750.00 to $3000.00.  The National Office has also arranged for the National CITT insurance to cover events occurring at the Sectional Level.  This increased level of funding is greatly appreciated and made possible programming such as the Vectorworks workshop and the scenic painting workshop, which has been postponed, can easily resurface in the future as the planning and preparation for the workshop have already been paid for.

In additional to the grant from the National Office, CITT – Ontario was very fortunate to receive an additional grant from USITT of $600US.  With this added to our coffers it is my hope that this will allow CITT Ontario to greatly subsidize more extensive programming in the year to come.

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Farrell

Treasure

CITT – Ontario

Canadian Institute for Theatre Technology – Ontario Section

Financial Report

July 1, 2005 – June 30, 2006

Total Bank Balance as of July 1, 2004


$1172.15

Total Bank Balance as of June 30, 2005


$4487.40

Outstanding Receivables:




$800.00

Outstanding Payables:




$0

Investments:






$0

TOTAL NET WORTH




$5287.40
INCOME:

Grant from National Office




$3000.00

Grant from USITT





$667.62

Product Showcase





$2800.00

Vectorworks Registration




$450.00

TOTAL






$6917.62
EXPENSES:

2005 AGM






$52.34

2006 AGM






$462.04

Programming





$1325.41

Banking Fees





$120.00

Board Expenses





$75.00




Product Showcase





$1567.58

TOTAL:






$3602.37

Prepared by:

Matt Farrell

Treasure

CITT – Ontario Section

